## **Prayer List**

<u>Don Chamberlain</u> recovering after a triple by-pass. He is currently in the hospital and dealing with complications of recovery.

<u>Lucile Chamberlain</u> experienced a TIA and was admitted to the hospital for medical tests. She has been released and is doing well.

Glen Fraley, Lora Virden's son-in-law is in the hospital after suffering a heart attack and subsequent spinal infection. He is now showing signs of improvement since first entering the hospital and 2 stents have been placed.

<u>Doug Standridge</u> – will need to have a stent placement procedure before he will qualify to be on the list for a kidney transplant.

Whitney Brouddas will have a cardiac procedure at Kaweah Delta Hospital next week.

<u>Paula Ali</u>, a relative of the Standridge and Souza families has been diagnosed with Stage 3 Cervical cancer.

Stacey Ballantyne, Suzanne Mason's sister – cancer has spread and now she is also suffering from lymphedema and cannot eat as well. She is hoping to go for surgery sometime in January at MD Anderson in Texas.

<u>Jeanne Rodriguez</u>, a neighbor of Darlene Wilson has been diagnosed with cancer.

<u>Rita Frankmore</u> has been very ill as she has struggled with ongoing health problems.

<u>Debbie Souza</u> – waiting for results of an ECO cardiogram.

<u>Leon Collins</u>, Wilma Cole's brother, has an appointment scheduled with a radiologist on January 12<sup>th</sup>.

<u>Lora Virden</u> – she will be consulting with a surgeon to determine if back surgery is needed.

Bev Peterson, a friend of the Dodge and Hodgson families – suffering the effects of terminal cancer.

Jasmine Gutierrez has been diagnosed with mononucleosis and a brain infection. She also has injured her knee.

<u>Hershel Hill</u> – traveling to Santa Clara in January for laser treatment on vocal cords.

Johnny Mac Wilson, a cousin of Gary Curtis who lives in Texas, has suffered a stroke. He has been admitted to Baylor Rehab Hospital.

Richard Bullough will be having additional medical tests in anticipation of kidney surgery.

Johnny Goodson, a cousin of Mark Lane is doing well while recovering from open heart surgery.

Nichole Walsh, Scott Ervin's boss – ongoing health issues that have interrupted her ability to go to work.

<u>Shae McNeeley</u> – ongoing health issues related to a heart and lung transplant.

<u>Lois Gable</u>, a friend of the Lane family has been diagnosed with cancer.

<u>Cami Cassaday</u>, Suzanne Mason's cousin, has been diagnosed with breast cancer.

Sheri Salazar, a co-worker of Lisa Butts – has been diagnosed with Stage 4 breast cancer. She is doing very well through all of this and is grateful for all the prayers.

<u>Irene Aguirre</u>, as she suffers with Macular Degeneration that is causing her eyesight to deteriorate.

<u>Francis Aguirre</u> as she deals with pain, as a result of health conditions.

<u>Beverly Rice</u>, aunt of Donna Lane has been diagnosed with liver cancer.

<u>Jamie Smith</u>, Jack Otto's granddaughter, has Stage 4 Multiple Sclerosis.

<u>Cathy Carlisle</u>, a cousin of Mark Lane has been diagnosed with cancer.

So many people have been suffering with aches and pains and illness due to the cold and flu season. We pray that they have a speedy recovery and are able to return to services.

## **Our Mission Work**

- \*Our Preachers in Nicaragua
- \*Agape Village
- \*Crossover Ministry
- \*Manuelito Children's Home
- \*Church of Christ in Branson, MO
- \*Church of Christ Disaster Relief Fund

Please contact Donna Case if you have any new information or updates for the bulletin.

## Lemoore Church of Christ

lemoorechurchofchrist.org

January 10, 2016

Sunday: 9:30 a.m. **Bible Classes** 10:30 a.m. **Morning Worship** 5:00 p.m. Evening Worship Wednesday: 7:00 p.m. Bible Classes Members scheduled to serve for January: Communion Prep. and Greeters: Mark and Donna Lane

Men Leading Services on January 10th:

Song Leader: Garth Radcliff

Opening Prayer: Richard Bullough

Prayer List: Gary Cole

Lord's Table: Lead - Frank Baldwin

Taylor Radcliff, Herminio Gutierrez, Jeff Mason

Scripture Reading: Gary Rice Announcements: Scott Ervin Closing Prayer: Randy McCord

Alternates: Mark Lane, Vernon Garretson,

Craig Case, Excell Green

Please check the list that is posted on the bulletin

board for the current month's schedule.

New Messaging System: A new system for receiving messages, bulletin updates, and urgent information is available at no cost to you. Available on your cell phone and email accounts is "Remind". This system allows many members in a short amount of time to receive the messages that need to be given. Please pick up a flier from the table in the foyer with the information needed to participate in this new system. "Remind" will be used in conjunction with our existing "Phone Tree" system. Please see Brandon Greene if you have any questions.

**Upcoming Events!** 

January 15-17: Woodward Park Youth Rally February 25th - 28th; make plans to attend the Porterville Youth Rally March 15th – 18th; The Recharge Conference will be in Anaheim, CA and hosted by Ripon Church of Christ. For more information on these events, please check with Brandon Greene.

Teachers Needed: A workshop will be offered Saturday, January 30th to share ideas and offer training to potential teachers for classes of all age groups. The day will start with registration in the fellowship hall at 9:30 a.m. where coffee and donuts will be served. Later in the day, lunch will be provided. Plans are being made to restructure the teaching staff and add more teachers and substitutes so that teachers will teach a class for three months at a time. If you will consider teaching, we need you. Various congregations in the area have been invited to participate in the workshop and guest speakers have been scheduled to speak. Please talk to Jeff Mason if you would like more information.

Wedding Shower! A celebration is planned for Colby and Brianna Radcliff. We want to congratulate the newly married couple! A couple's shower is planned for Friday, January 15th at 7:00 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall. Colby and Brianna have registered at Target and Kohl's Bridal Registries. Since they will be driving back home to Fallon, NV. space is limited to take gifts home; gift cards may be a good idea. Everyone is invited. Please let Donna Lane know if you plan to attend.

Birthday Fellowship January 17th: This year, the potluck meals will have a theme. For January, it is Baked Potato Bar. There is a sign-up sheet in the lobby with a list of food items needed. You can also sign up to bring salads or desserts. If anyone cannot eat potatoes, please bring any food that is needed. The Birthday Fellowship this month will include all birthdays and anniversaries for the months of November, December and January and it will be after evening worship.

<sup>8</sup> "I am the Alpha and the Omega," says the Lord God, "who is, and who was, and who is to come, the Almighty." Revelation 1:8